

Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan

Notes of the meeting held on 12/01/2016

Chair: Bob Kendall agreed to chair the meeting

Apologies were received from 4 residents and 1 Parish Council member
The meeting was attended by 5 residents, 2 Parish Councillors and the Parish Clerk
Notes from the last meeting were distributed

Updates from the last meeting:

Facebook - No news

Weebly - Helen Wilson offered to take photos around the villages and post them on Weebly and Facebook

Grant application - The application has been acknowledged and Adele is providing them with the further information they have requested

Logo and strap line - One idea has so far been submitted, this was from Gaynor Digby 'Mattersey Matters'

Content of the Questionnaire

Local Environment

Question 12

Discussion about the wording of the question, to involve both villages as villages and together as a Parish

To add mobile phone coverage to the list

What is meant by 'The Community'?

To rate the question 1-5 in boxes

Q13

To rate the question 1-5 in boxes

Discussion about housing to be built to join the 2 villages together

Importance of the village Conservation area

Heritage assets i.e. The Priory

Q14

To rate the question 1-5 in boxes

Take out the Traffic calming

Footpath network

(Put the riverside path into the plan not the questionnaire)

School

Q15

Change to 'How many members of the family attend primary school

What Primary school do they attend - 2 boxes with 'now' and' in 5 years'

Mattersey

Everton

Sutton

Ranskill

Other please name

Q16

Change to Mattersey

Recreation

Q17

To rate the question 1-5 in boxes

Add Millennium Green, River Idle, Green at Mattersey Thorpe

Take out Woodlands C.P. Chesterfield Canal, Village Garden

Q18

Take out café

Q19

Change to Mattersey

To look at - Conservation area of the parish

Bob has agreed to format the questionnaire for all to comment on.

Any Other Business

School involvement, to be discussed with Paul Higginbottom (headmaster) may include 'What they like about the village, what they don't like about the village'
Members of the P.C. hope to meet with Paul soon.

Queen's 90th birthday in April, should the village light a beacon at the Millennium Green to celebrate?

Have a stall with information about the Neighbourhood Plan at the event for people from the villages able to ask questions and put forward ideas.

Next meeting Thursday 28th January 2016 at 7pm